
 
 WEST SHORE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Lewisberry, PA 

April 7, 2016 

The West Shore School Board met in special session at 6:03 p.m. with President Candioto presiding. 

 

The following members were present:  Crocenzi, Falvo, Guistwhite, Kambic, Moyer, Tierney, 

Weidenhammer, and Williamson. 

 

Administrators present: Stoltz, Whye, Argot, Burnheimer, Stuck, Tabachini, Bergens, Craig, Jones, 

Ryan, and Sanders.  Solicitor:  King. 

   

Communications  No communications were shared with the Board. 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak 

 No students addressed the Board. 

 

Recognition of Public - 

Agenda Items 

 No community members addressed the Board. 

Vote on WSEA Fact 

Finding Report From 

March 28, 2016 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Moyer and seconded by Dr. Falvo that the 

Board of School Directors rejects the Fact Finding Report from 

March 28, 2016.  Motion carried on a roll call vote 9-0. 

 

Recognition of Public – 

General Items 

 

 Mrs. Kate Loza, Lemoyne, expressed her concerns about natural 

gas leaks at Cedar Cliff High School. 

 

Mr. Keith MacLaughlin, Hummelstown, expressed his concerns 

about natural gas leaks at Cedar Cliff High School.  

 

Mrs. Jennifer Ohashi, Camp Hill, expressed her concerns about 

natural gas leaks at Cedar Cliff High School. 

 

Ms. Rebecca Waldemar, New Cumberland, expressed her 

concerns about natural gas leaks at Cedar Cliff High School.  

 

Mrs. Kathleen Sisca, Lewisberry, expressed her concerns about 

Planned Parenthood’s involvement in high school sex education 

instruction.  

 

Adjournment  There being no further business, President Candioto declared 

the meeting adjourned.  (6:57 p.m.) 

 

   

_____________________________________ 

Dr. Ryan E. Argot, Secretary 

 


